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i know i speak for all of us when i say, “To God be the glory great things He has done!” 
This past Sunday was a glorious day of worship as we re-entered our sanctuary and new 
space. We are looking forward to March 11, 2018, and our offi cial day of dedication. 
On that special day, we will spend time recognizing all of those who have led us in 
special ways during our process of vision, implementation, construction and completion. 
Although there are many people who have been a part of this process in special ways, 
i think we would all agree that we owe a great “thank you” to Shannon Rouse, who 
has led our effort for nearly a decade. There have been so many twists and turns in our 
journey, and Shannon was the steady hand behind all of the phases. Shannon’s incredible 
servant attitude means that you may know some of the others who led us during this time 
more than you know of Shannon’s behind-the-scene leadership. However, he has been a 
part of this incredible process from its inception, and we are all grateful. 

We, of course, are also grateful for our construction committee of John Witcher, George 
Mathis, Miller Warren and Shannon Rouse. These four spent countless hours each week, 
during this past year and a half, overseeing the week-to-week construction of our new 
building. On behalf of our congregation i want to say to all of them, “Thank you.” On 
March 11 we will thank these and so many others who have made this vision become 
a reality. i hope you plan to be with us on March 11 for worship and for the lunch 
following. Make sure you purchase one of the lunch tickets. They are available in the 
Narthex on Sundays, in the Fellowship Hall on Wednesdays and in the church offi ce 
daily. The cost for the lunch is $5, which is just a fraction of the actual cost, but your 
ticket will help us plan for the day. 

This coming Sunday evening we resume our “Being the Presence of Christ” series. in 
February we are focusing on being the presence of Christ in your family. Join us as we 
kick off this series this coming Sunday evening at 6:00 p.m.

Finally, continue to pray for our mission team in South Africa as they are serving there 
this week. Pray for their work and for their safe travel home. i look forward to seeing you 
this Sunday as we again gather for worship.

Being the Presence of Christ
In Your family

Sunday, february 11 • 6:00 pm • c302/303



8:45 AM Worship (Sanctuary)

 Children’s Day Practice (E245)

9:45 AM Sunday School
(Bible Study for all ages)

10:55 AM Worship (Sanctuary)

4:00 PM Nominating Committee Mtg. 
(Conf. Rm)

4:30 PM Trustee Meeting (E247)

5:00 PM Bells of Praise (B141)

 MS Missions/HS Alive Time 
(UG)

 Upward Lead Team Meeting 
(Conf. Rm)

6:00 PM Preschoolers at Church
(Birth-2yrs)

 Bible Friends (3’s-K)

 Bible Buddies (Grades 1-2)

 Bible Skills, Drills & Thrills 
(Grades 3-5)

 Being the Presence of Christ 
in Your Family (C302/303)

 Student Choir (Choir Rm)

7:00 PM Deacon’s Meeting (A214)

tHis sundAY At tRinitY

TBc red cross
Blood drIVE

thursday, february 22 
2:30 pm - 7 pm • fellowship hall

South Africa Mission Trip (Feb 1-12)

Our area Red Cross is in short supply 
of blood due to canceling 12 drives 
during the icy weather two weeks ago.
To schedule a donation time, please click 
on the “TBC Blood Drive Sign Up” link 
on the front page of the church’s website: 
www.tbcraleigh.com. Use sponsor 
code “Trinity Baptist” to be connected

to our drive.

WElcoME To TrINITy

Bobby Brown joins by letter.

Ana Hoffmann joins by letter.

Ian Trampe joins by letter.

STaff aNNIVErSary

Dr. Jeff Roberts, Senior Pastor, 
celebrates his 18-year anniversary with 
Trinity Baptist Church on February 7th. 
Please take the time to say a personal 
word, write a note, or place a phone 
call to Dr. Roberts to offer words of 
encouragement and support for the fi ne 
job he is doing.

dEEPEST SyMPaTHIES

Gary & Martha Smith upon the death 
of Martha’s brother, Kenneth Lye, of 
Wake Forest.

Brooks & Mandy Waren (and their 
children Seth and Cole) upon the death 
of Brooks’ father on February 4.

coNGraTulaTIoNS

Ben & Kate Stem, on the birth of their 
son Samuel James Stem, on February 
2nd. Proud big brother is Jackson Stem. 
Proud grandparents are James & 
Bonnie Stem.

This Week’s Food Pantry Needs:

Small Tuna Cans • Canned Pasta  
Mac’n’Cheese

financial Professionals
Kickoff luncheon

Thursday, March 1 • 11:30 am - 1 pm

Have you been looking for ways to 
integrate your faith into your professional 
fi nancial practice? For more details 
visit https://summitrdu.brushfi re.com/
events/440771 or contact church 

members Joe Mitchiner or Jim Tiller.

This Sunday come and discover discerning 
ways to share faith with your children and 
other family members. Deuteronomy 6:4-9

is our text along with the gospels. 
Join us in room C302/303 at 6:00-7:00 pm. 

Preschool and Grade school classes will be in 
session at the same time.

Feb. 11 • 6:00pm • C302/303

“Being the Presence of 
Christ in Your Family”



 Deacon of the Week WEDNESDAY NIGHT
SUPPERSEmily Nelson has been 

a member of Trinity 
since 2005. She and 
her husband, Walt, 
have two sons, Luke 
and Grady. Emily is the 
Director of Marketing and 
Communications at St. 
David’s School. She serves on the S.M.A.C. 
(Student Ministry Advisory Committee), 
with the Young Musicians Choir, Adult 
Choir, and New Covenant Choir. She works 
with the Route 66 Sunday School Class. She 
also works with Deacons Jim Tiller, Paige 
Bagwell, and Laura Thomas.

Make your reservations ONLINE at www.
tbcraleigh.com and “Wed Night Supper 

Reservations”, or call the church office at 
919-787-3740. Either method has to be 
done by 4:00 pm on Monday. Hot fresh 

meals are $5 per person.

THEME NIGHT:
Be My Valentine 

Wednesday, February 14 
Baked Potato & Chili Bar, 

and Salad Bar 

  
These are the only classroom changes for this Sunday. 

All other classroom changes have occurred and will occur over the next few weeks. 
 Adult 1
Coed 1	 A212	 Cole/Sneed/Sneed 

Adult 4
Coed 1	 C306	 Tepper/Hoffman
Coed 2	 C308	 McClanahan/Kowalczyk
Coed 3	 B344	 Allen/York
Coed 4	 B345	 Boyle/Brantley/Cobb
Coed 5	 B346	 Sanderson/Treadway
Coed 6	 B342	 Peterson/Spilman 

Adult 6
Coed 1	 C103	 Gubbins/Thorpe/York
Coed 2	 C101	 Stanley/Bell 

 
 
Adult 3

Coed 1	 C304	 Slagle/Robinson
Coed 2	 B349	 Bowen
Coed 3	 C303-302	 Furr
Coed 4	 C301	 Blakely/Broughton/Lewis
Coed 5	 B347	 McCormick
Coed 6	 C305	 Helderman/Gruttadauria
Ladies“Faith”	 C307	 Alford/Dribbon 

Adult 4
Coed 2	 C308	 McClanahan/Kowalczyk 

All SS Record Boxes from the “D” building will be taken back over to the SS office 
on the “B” hallway for Sunday—February 11.

These moves occurred on February 4

Sunday School Changes for Feb. 11 



Rev. Hal Melton, hmelton@tbcraleigh.com

Spring Senior Adult

Raleigh Baptist Association Rally
Tuesday, March 27 

8:30 am - 2 pm • Apex, NC 

Hosted by Salem Baptist Church, 
1821 North Salem Street, Apex, NC 27523

Keynote Speaker: Bob Inskeep. He’s an ordained minister, but you probably remember him as 
F.B.I.-Famous Bob Inskeep. Bob was a popular morning radio announcer at WRAL-FM during the 
70’s and 80’s. He had a laid-back conversational style with a keen wit and biting sense of humor. 
Today, Bob is a Presbyterian minister and a member of the Ringtones. In a list of “Things That Make 
Me Laugh,” Bill Leslie listed “Famous Bob Inskeep - the former radio star who now preaches with 
the same humor, wisdom and passion he brought to the airwaves.”

Special Music: The Ringtones have been together as a barbershop quartet since December 2015. 
They are all members of the General Assembly Barbershop Chorus and actively entertain audiences 
at corporate events, seminars, celebrations, senior’s centers and more. They are delighted to bring 
this uniquely American musical art form to you this spring.

Nursing Homes & Homebound Visits 
January & February visits have been canceled.

Aloha Safari Zoo
 

You will think you are in Africa and Hawaii while seeing and having close contact with 
exotic animals from both places. Come face to face with tigers, bears, wolves, other exotic 

animals. On riding tour see zebras, antelopes, water buffalo, camels and more. 
Visit ​R​eptile Room and see bearded dragons, birds, porcupines, iguanas and more. 

A gift shop is available for souvenirs.

Cost will depend on number of seniors going: 
10 or more people $10 each, 30 or more people $8.00 each, less than 10 cost is $12.00

We will have a great lunch at Ron’s Barn.

Mark your calendar for the

Senior Adult 
Valentine Banquet

Saturday, Feb. 17  5pm  Fellowship Hall

Tuesday, March 13 • 9 am - 3 pm • Cameron, NC  

Sign up in Sunday School Areas. Deadline: February 11th

Cost: $15 - Sign-Up Sheet is posted in the ROC 
Menu: Beef Tips and Rice, Green Peas, Yams, Corn Muffins, Desserts and Tea



Rev. Hal Melton, hmelton@tbcraleigh.com

Belize Mission VBS
June 21 - 29

Santa elena Baptist Primary School

Trinity and several other NC CBF churches 
have spent 8 years building this school which 
is in full use with 160+ children and 6 teachers. 
This fi nal mission team in our partnership 
with Santa Elena Baptist Church will attend 
the fi rst graduation ceremony of the school 
and do a 5-day (3-hours a day) VBS for the 
school children as a part of their last week of 
school. Rhonda Gubbins has agreed to serve 
as VBS Director and work hand in hand with 
the School Principal, Anna to make this the 

best week ever at the school. 

it is time to pull a team together! We are 
looking for 18 people (college & adults) – 
VBS teachers, recreation leaders, craft leaders, 
and musicians who play and sing with guitar. 
The cost for the trip will be around $1475 +/- 
based on airfare when we purchase tickets. 
Partial assistance is available through the 

Shaw Missions Fund.

To fi nd out more information or volunteer, 
contact Hal Melton at hmelton@tbcraleigh.

com. Don’t wait – this will fi ll up fast!

Each of the 6 times a year that we celebrate 
the Lord’s Supper, we take up a Love 
Offering and do a Food Drive to benefi t 
North Raleigh Ministries – our Collaborative 
Benevolence Ministry of a dozen churches 
in N. Raleigh that Helps Our Neighbors 
in Need. NRM lets us know exactly what 
food items they need to help with 160 Back 
Pack Buddies or to stock the Food Pantry.

The church provides large containers around 
campus into which donors will place the 
food. Please plan now to participate in both 
the Food Drive and the Love Offering. Make 
checks out to TBC with NRM in the memo 
and put in the offering plates held by ushers 
at the sanctuary doors as you leave. Thanks 

so much!!

BaPtISt BUIlD • SPRInG 2018

HaBITaT for HuMaNITy
TBC will again join other Baptist Churches in 
Raleigh to build a Habitat House in the spring. 
Jen Hall, our TBC Habitat Coordinator, has 
met with the planning team to secure three 
Saturdays that TBC will supply 15 construction 
volunteers and lunch for 25. Please mark 
these Saturdays on your calendar now! 
March 10, March 24 and April 21 (OiAM). 
Closer to time, each volunteer will be asked 
to follow a link on the TBC Website to register 

with Habitat for the Saturday you choose. 

operation InasMuch
Saturday, april 21

if you are interested in being a Project 
Leader for OiAM, please contact Kathy 
Younger: kathyjyounger@gmail.com or 

703-350-6857.

FOOD DRIVE
& Love Offering

FeBRuARY 18

ITEMS FOR THIS DRIVE:
SMALL TUNA CANS, GREEN BEANS, CORN

When the disaster news ends, the disaster 
is not over. NC Baptists continue to help 
victims of Hurricanes Matthew, Harvey, and 
irma who have or will struggle for years. 
At TBC, we have an active team, with local 
opportunities spanning a day, several days, 
or longer. NC Baptists provide 2-day Basic 
training on Recovery, Shower and Laundry, 
Mass Feeding, Chaplaincy, Communications, 
Medical, or Temporary Child Care throughout 
the state. Recertifi cation & advanced training 

is also available. This year’s training is $45.
 Region 4 Durham County Area Mar 2 
 Region 2 Nash County Area Mar 16
 Region 6 Cabarrus County Area Apr 20
 Region 8 Iredell County Area May 4
 Region 10 Jackson County Area May 18

Training details can be found at
www.baptistsonmission.org or by contacting

Mark Munday (919.848.2451).

Certifi cation 
Training



Rev. Steve Byers, slbyers@tbcraleigh.com

Take notice of the music calendar to 
stay up to date with choir rehearsals 

and upcoming music events!

April 22
Mary McDonald

Sanctuary Choir in Concert, 6 pm

April 29
Children’s Choir Concert, 6 pm

May 6
Student Arts Night, 6 pm

MusiC CAlendAR
Special thanks to our worship choirs 
and our great accompanists for a 
tremendous fi rst Sunday back in the 
Sanctuary. FirstLight, the Sanctuary Choir, 
and our accompanists have been working 
very hard to prepare for this special day 
in the life of our church as we celebrate 
the opening of the renovated sanctuary. 
There are so many people to thank for 
their unwavering attention to details and 
the planning involved to prepare. Jessica 
Isaacs and Cathy Rouse spent many hours 
reworking our Sanctuary Choir seating, and 
Barbara Bowen, Ramona Green, and 
Wayne Rogers have diligently supported 
our time outside the sanctuary and for the 
return to it. God has been so faithful to us 
as we travelled this journey; it is good to be 
“home” again in our musical spaces!

sss

Mary McDonald and the Trinity 
Sanctuary Choir will be in concert on 
April 22, 2018, at 6 pm. Many of you 
may have remembered Mary’s presence 
at Trinity many years ago. She is well-
known for her composing in the church-
music world and is a prolifi c composer of 
over 800 anthems, songs, and keyboard 
arrangements spanning a career over 35 
years. Mary is a gifted pianist and has 
blessed numerous churches across our 
country. More information to come as we 
get closer to concert time!

Music Notes

children’s Sunday
february 25

Our Preschool and Children’s Choirs sing 
in the 10:55 am worship service. Parents, 

each Wednesday night is important in 
preparing for this special day. Choirs 

rehearse at 6 pm each Wednesday night.

This year’s cantata, “Who Is this king?”
will be presented on March 25

in both morning services with orchestra.

It will be an amazing morning of music 
with our choir and orchestra, and our

fi rst presentation in the newly
refurbished sanctuary! 

who is this king?
Royal Servant...Rejected Friend...Risen Christ!

If you have singing or 
instrumental abilities, 

WE NEEd you. 
We are always looking for more 
musicians to add to our worship 

leading ministries at Trinity. Consider 
getting involved in music ministry and 

being a part of an exciting place
of ministry!

March 25, 2018
8:45 & 10:55 am Service



Christian Davis, cdavis@tbcraleigh.com • Rebekah Gordon, rgordon@tbcraleigh.com

March 2
Girls Night 

March 9
Gamers Night

April 2-7
High School Spring Break Missions Trip

April 13-15
High School Senior Trip

STUDENT CALENDAR 2018

if you’re a college student that would like to participate in our mission trip to Belize from
May 18th-26th, please contact Rebekah at rgordon@tbcraleigh.com as soon as possible!

Thank you to everyone who 
participated in the fellowship 
lunch and donated cans for 
North raleigh Ministry and 

money for Haven House! 

Fear not! Springtime is almost here and that means our Middle School Missions Retreat 
is approaching fast! We will be heading down to Wilmington, NC to partner with local
non-profi ts and ministries to serve in their local community. We will also 
enjoy worship, small groups, free time at the beach, and lots of games!
Registrations are in the mail and you can also check the Student Ministry page

on the church website!

June 24-29
Student Choir to Theme Park

June 24-29
Middle School Summer Camp @Passport in 

Greensboro, NC

July 15-21
High School Mission Trip to Charlotte, NC 

COLLEGE MISSION TRIP
TO SANTA ELENA, BELIZE

March 16-18, 2018 • Wilmington, NC • Cost: $50 • Register by March 10



Rev. Karen Metcalf Eickhoff, kmetcalf@tbcraleigh.com

Solo Mission Projects: Due Feb 14 
RAGA Mission Car Race: Feb 28

Jesus as Savior 
As a child matures through the elementary 

years, he moves from the stage of 
knowing Jesus as Friend to an increasing 
understanding of Jesus as Savior. For a 

child, becoming a Christian happens in “bits 
and pieces” over the years and in one “big 
event.” Parents work with the Holy Spirit 
in the “bits and pieces” process, laying 

the foundations that introduce the child to 
Jesus as friend. Then the Holy Spirit in the 
“big event” calls the child to accept Christ 
as Savior. Part of the Holy Spirit’s role is to 
reveal to the child his personal sin. A child 

must realize that he/she is lost before he/she 
can be saved. This process requires time 

and patience. 

When a child begins to ask questions, it 
may only signal the early stages of acquiring 
more information. Both the child and Holy 
Spirit should be in the driver’s seat, setting 

the pace and course for discussion. The “big 
event” occurs at different ages for individual 
children since each child is unique in his/her 

relationship with God.

There is no separate gospel for children. The 
child must understand and be convicted of 
his broken relationship with God. Parents 
must be sensitive to the Holy Spirit’s work. 
Where there is no conviction, there can be 
no real change and spiritual conversion. 

Decisions that last a lifetime are decisions 
based on conviction and conversion.

New this year: 
*Two Nights away 

*Beach location 
*Girls only and Mom only time 
*Guest Speaker—Gwen Smith 

Check with Stacie Forrest or your daughter’s 
GA teacher for more info.

“Treasured & Beautiful”
Sponsored by Raleigh Baptist Association

GA Mother-Daughter Beach Retreat

May 18-20, 2018 
Fort Caswell, Oak Island, NC 

God of Wonders 
Children’s Day

February 25, 2018  
Children lead in both morning services 

 
Practice: 

February 11 at 8:45 am in room E245 
Come on this morning to get your parts 

and read through 
February 18 at 12:15 in Sanctuary.

RAGA Race & 
Missions Projects

Get your project ready and begin working 
on your car. RAGA RACE is February 28. 

Paper work went out last week! 
Make sure you get your info! 

Sunday Evening

“Being the Presence of 
Christ in Your Family”

 
Feb.11 • 6:00pm • C302/303

 
This Sunday come and discover discerning 
ways to share faith with your children and 
other family members. Deuteronomy 6:4-9 

is our text along with the gospels. 
Join us in room C302/303 at 6:00-7:00 pm.  
Preschool and Grade school classes will be 

in session at the same time.



Katie Medlin, kmedlin@tbcraleigh.com

TBC Moms with kids 6 months to 4 years: 
let’s meet at Snickerdoodles on friday 

feb 16th at 9:30 am. Snickerdoodles is a 
creative indoor playspace here in Raleigh. 

Their vibrant indoor playroom features 
various creative centers such as a play 

kitchen, pretend grocery store, dinosaur 
discovery corner, a dress-up stage, train 
table & baby play area!  It is $3 for 12 

months and older (free if younger) and no 
cost for adults. There are tables where the 

adults can sit and visit. They sell coffee, hot 
tea, pastries, and healthy kids snacks. Mark 

your calendar and we hope to see you 
there. Email ( kmedlin@tbcraleigh.com ) or 

call Katie with any questions.

February 11
Sunday Night Discipleship Resumes
*Emphasis for February is FAMiLY* 

February 25
Children’s Day

March 11
New Building Dedication &

Dinner on the Grounds

Sunday School and 10:55 am
service only that day 

March 24
Preschool Easter Event, 10 am

March 25
Cantata, both services

April 1
Easter Sunday

uPCOMinG events

N
E

W
S

The goal of the Band Aid project is to help 
provide cool and fun bandages to kids that 
need them. Transition LifeCare, a hospice 
organization, recently began a pediatric 
hospice unit. A sad reality of this world is that 
children need these kind of services. Transitions 
Kids, offers various levels of care designed 
solely around the unique needs of children 
(birth-18 years old) facing life-limiting illness. 

Transitions Kids has discovered that a band aid 
is a pretty signifi cant thing. Often times, kids 
are allowed to hold onto a band aid during 
uncomfortable procedures, and when they are 

all done, they get to put the bandage on as a 
fi nal sign of completion. Once the bandage is 
on, it means they are through – for the time 
being. Many Band-Aids all look the same – so 
our fall Mission Project for Missions Friends is 
to collect fun, cool, and interesting Band-Aids 
to donate to Transitions LifeCare pediatric unit. 

Would you like to help put a smile on a 
child’s face? Whether you know a child 
who is terminally ill or not, we would 
welcome you to make a donation today 
and join the mission to bring some 
smiles to some much deserving children.

The Band aid Project

Join us for a 
Preschool Playdate!

Mark Your Calendar for VBS 2018!
June 13-16th

Vacation Bible School is an opportunity for church and local community children to 
come together to experience God’s Word and truths in surprising and unforgettable 

ways! Each day, leaders reinforce one simple Bible truth—which makes it easy for kids 
to remember and apply to real life!.  Each night opens with singing worship and praise 

songs. Then, kids travel to different activity stations like crafts, music, missions and 
recreation. Every station is designed to reinforce the daily Bible point in a hands-on, 

interactive way that keeps everyone engaged.

We hope you will join us here at Trinity’s VBS this summer.



Rev. Spencer Good, sgood@rocraleigh.com s (919) 787-4991

www.rocraleigh.com

Volunteers 
Needed

1st Tuesday • 8:00am - 11:00am 
2nd Tuesday • 6:00pm - 9:00pm 
3rd Monday • 6:00pm - 9:00pm

Contact Michelle: 919-787-3740 or 
mkranz@tbcraleigh.com if you can 
sub short term or know of anyone 

interested in taking on a regular spot.

ROC Activities
February 12 - February 17

Group Fitness Classes

W • 7:00-8:00 am • ROC Floor
Dance-It Group Fitness

W, F • 9:15-10:15 am • ROC Floor
Stroller Strides

T • 8:45-9:45 am • Multi-Purpose
Senior Strength & Stretch 

T, Th • 5:30-6:30 am • ROC Floor
Fit for Mom

T, Th • 8:00-9:00 am • ROC Floor
Dance-It Group Fitness

ROC Volunteers
The volunteers’ schedule is subject to 
change. If no volunteer is available, the ROC 
may close, even during regular hours.

Monday, February 12
8am-11am	 Charles & Ronda Swindell
11am-2pm	 Billy Joyner
3pm-6pm	 Rhonda Davis
6pm-9pm	 Jenny Beal

Tuesday, February 13
8am-11am	 Glenn & Sylvia Wellborn
11am-2pm	 Moose Beaudreau
3pm-6pm	 Mark Wheeless
6pm-9pm	 Volunteer Needed

Wednesday, February 14
8am-11am	 Andy Ammons
11am-2pm	 Moose Beaudreau
7:45pm-9pm	 Volunteer Needed

Thursday, February 15
8am-11am	 Beverly Munday
11am-2pm	 Moose Beaudreau
3pm-6pm	 Ann Suggs
6pm-9pm	 Volunteer Needed

Friday, February 16
8am-11am	 Johnny Teal
11am-2pm	 Jackie Mizelle

Saturday,February 17
9am - 12pm 	 Closed

14th Annual ROC’n Golf Tournament 
May 21, 2018 

12th Annual North Hills 5K 
September 8, 2018

ROC Calendar 

 
Monday • Tuesday • Thursday 

8:00 am - 2:00 pm • 3:00 pm - 9:00 pm

Wednesday 
8:00 am - 2:00 pm

Friday 
8:00 am - 2:00 pm

Saturday 
Closed 

• ROC Closed •
Saturdays in February

ROC Hours



Rev. Spencer Good, sgood@rocraleigh.com s (919) 787-4991

www.rocraleigh.com

For more information go the www.TBCUpward.com

Practices

February 
6 • 12 & 13 • 19 & 20

Games
February 

Saturdays: 10, 17, 24 

Celebration Night
Tuesday, February 27

November 20, 2017 through February 27, 2018

100 DAYS 
of 

PRAYER

Celebration Night
Tuesday, February 27
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Dr. G. Jeffery Roberts
Senior Pastor

ext. 4850 • jroberts@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Hal Melton 
Assoc. Pastor, Missions & Senior Adults
ext. 4858 • hmelton@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Steve Byers
Assoc. Pastor, Worship & Music

ext. 4861 • slbyers@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Karen Metcalf Eickhoff
Assoc. Pastor, Education & Families

ext. 4855 • kmetcalf@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Spencer Good
Assoc. Pastor, Administration & Recreation

ext. 4856 • sgood@rocraleigh.com

Rev. Lydia Tatum
Assoc. Pastor, Ministry & Outreach
ext. 4857 • ltatum@tbcraleigh.com

Christian Davis
Minister to Students

ext. 4860 • cdavis@tbcraleigh.com

Katie Medlin
Minister to Preschool & Families

ext. 4859 • kmedlin@tbcraleigh.com

Rebekah Gordon
Student Ministry Assoc.

ext. 4860 • rgordon@tbcraleigh.com

Jan Brown, Financial Administrator
ext. 4853 • janbrown@tbcraleigh.com

Reenie Shore, Pastoral Secretary
ext. 4851 • rshore@tbcraleigh.com

RaNada Thornton, Ministerial Secretary
ext. 4854 • rthornton@tbcraleigh.com

Michelle Kranz, Ministerial Secretary
ext. 4852 • mkranz@tbcraleigh.com

Maria Miller, Weekday Preschool Director
ext. 4864 • preschool@tbcraleigh.com

Debbie Surface, Weekday Preschool Admin.
ext. 4865

Rev. Wayne Rogers, Organist

Ramona Green, Barbara Bowen • Pianists

tRInItY BaPtISt chURch Staff

Growing through Bible Study...
Members   New  
Age Group Present  Members Visitors

Adults 619 0 15
Students 124 0 1
Children 79 0 1
Preschool 79 0 0
Totals  901 0 17
Sunday School  Total 918
Growing through Worship...
8:45am Worship Attendance  413
10:55am Worship Attendance  757
Total Worship Attendance  1,170
Growing through Stewardship...
(YTD totals through 12/31/2017)
YTD General 
Fund Needs (Budget)  $2,917,196.00
YTD Operating Receipts  $2,790,706.02
YTD Operating Expenses  $2,735,662.64
Capital Campaign
Capital Campaign Pledges  $4,163,680.00
Pledged Money Received  $3,575,699.73
Total Received  $4,099,404.92

VISIon foR GRoWth 02-04-18

ETc VoluNTEErS
Sunday, february 11

Hostess: Karen Bell
Assistant Hostess: Rhonda Torchio

8:45 am Worship Service
Laura Avent, Mary Worrell, Julia York, Betty 
Witcher, Kelley Goodson, Leanne & Keith 
Bissette

10:55 am Worship Service
0-4 mos Kim Mays, Apryl Bullock
5-10 mos Sarah Kitchen, Ron Bullock
11-14 mos 
15-19 mos Debbie Thomas, Brenda Joyner
20-24 mos Boyd Dimmock, Kevin Bell
2 yrs Mandy & Matt Wilson
3 yrs Kim Royal, Patsy Holland,

Sarah Holland, 
4 yrs Meredith Furr, Tim Wilson,

Brynn Moore

Special needs care
Barbara Owens, June Gatten

Wednesday, february 14
Bed Babies Penny Cobb, Debbie Thomas
Two’s  Rhonda Torchio, Rebecca Dribbon


